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HUD Announces New Income Limits Affecting OOR  
The US Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD) recently 
announced new income limits effective June 15, 2022, that may affect 
some applicants to the ReCoverCA Owner-Occupied Rehabilitation and 
Reconstruction Program (OOR). Homeowners who submitted their Housing 
Needs Assistance Surveys before June 15, will not be affected by the 
change.  

 
Surveys submitted after HUD income 
limits go into effect will have their 
tier based on the updated 
information. Existing surveys without 
an income certification will also 
certify using updated income limits. 
Existing survey respondents who 
failed income certification under 

previous HUD income limits will remain ineligible.  
 
The OOR Program is federally funded and HUD guidelines dictate that 70% 
of funds go to low-to-moderate income homeowners. Survey respondents 
are placed into a “tier” based on income, location, and severity of need. 
Applications are open to Tier 1 first, followed by subsequent tiers. 
 
If you have any questions about the new HUD income limits and how it 
may affect your application, please reach out to your case manager. 
 
ReCoverCA Disaster Housing Assistance Survey for 2017 and 
2018 Survivors Set to Close July 30 
HCD will close the Disaster Housing Assistance Survey for 
homeowners affected by 2017 and 2018 disasters on July 30, 2022. 
The survey, the first step for survivors interested in the ReCoverCA 
OOR Program, originally opened in Fall of 2020.  
 
ReCoverCA encourages all homeowners of single-family or 
manufactured housing units who are still rebuilding from 2017 or 
2018 disasters to complete the survey at https://recover.hcd.ca.gov/. 
Survey instructions, program overview information, and eligibility 
criteria can all be found on the ReCoverCA website.  
 
Survey respondents submitting after July 30 will not be eligible for 
2017 or 2018 OOR funds. If you have questions or need assistance 
completing the survey, please contact us at (916) 202-1764 or 
RecoverCA@hcd.ca.gov. Information is available in English and 
Spanish, and other languages upon request.  
 
 

 
 

 
 

WANT TO LEARN MORE 
ABOUT RECOVERCA? 
 
Visit our website 
https://recover.hcd.ca.gov/.  
 
 
DOES YOUR SINGLE-FAMILY HOME 
OR MANUFACTURED HOUSING UNIT 
HAVE REMAINING REPAIRS FROM A 
PAST DISASTER? 
 
You may be eligible for up to 
$500,000 in rebuilding assistance. 
Visit our website for eligibility 
requirements or contact us at: 
 
E: RecoverCA@hcd.ca.gov.  
 
P: (916) 202-1764.  
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